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I. Introduction

The Committee on Governmental Operations, chaired by Council Member Simcha Felder, will meet today to vote on Proposed Int. No. 908A by Council Member Mealy, which would amend the administrative code of the city of New York in relation to street cleaning and the collection and removal of recyclable materials and refuse at street events. The purpose of the introduction is to insure that, to the maximum extent feasible, those involved in producing street events are held responsible for the collection of recyclable materials. The introduction includes civil penalties for violations. Proposed Int. No. 908A is an amended version of a bill previously considered by this committee on January 8, 2009.
II. Introductions to be Considered

Proposed Int. No. 908A by Council Member Mealy would amend the administrative code of the city of New York in relation to street cleaning and the collection and removal of recyclable materials and refuse at street events. The bill is largely a codification of currently existing rules promulgated by the Department of Sanitation. Several changes have been made to the rules and to the bill since it was previously considered by the committee. First, the bill’s definitions were changed so as to exempt block parties where no licensed vendor participates. This exemption was made in order to insure that, to the extent possible, groups sponsoring small community block parties would not be unduly burdened by the law’s recycling requirements. 
Second, the bill’s penalty provisions were changed so that fines would not be significantly increased from their present amounts and a maximum “cap” for fines was added on a per day and per event basis. 
Finally, the bill makes a clear distinction between “sponsors” and “producers/event managers.” These categories are both precisely defined in the amended bill so that only those parties who are actually managing and producing a street event would be held responsible for violations. 
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